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FISCAL NOTE, 78TH LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION

April 17, 2003

TO: Honorable Norma Chavez, Chair, House Committee on Border and International Affairs 

FROM: John Keel, Director, Legislative Budget Board

IN RE: HB2450 by Chavez (Relating to creating a foundation to finance health programs in the 
border counties of this state. ), Committee Report 1st House, Substituted

No significant fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill relates to the creation of a foundation to finance health programs in the border counties of the 
state. The bill would require the Office of Border Health within the Department of Health (TDH) to 
establish the Border Foundation as a nonprofit corporation. The bill would require the Office of 
Border Health to ensure that the Border Foundation operates independently of any state agency or 
political subdivision. Under the bill's provisions, the Board of Health would be required to 
appoint five members to the board of directors of the foundation and to fill vacancies as the occur. Not 
later that the 60th day after the last day of the fiscal year, the Border Foundation would 
be required to report to the Office of Border Health all income and expenditures and to describe all 
activities of the foundation during the preceding fiscal year.

TDH indicates that existing resources could be used to establish the Border Foundation and to oversee 
the Foundation's Board of Directors. According to the Comptroller of Public Accounts, the bill would 
have no effect on current state revenue and would have no fiscal impact on the state.

No fiscal implication to units of local government is anticipated.
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